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March 6, 2018 

 

Dear WCS Community,  

Earlier today two students at Carter Middle School were involved in a physical altercation that was 
promptly addressed by the administration. 

During the district required investigation that followed later in the day, one of the students was found 
in possession of a folding knife that was not in any way used during the altercation.  However, given 
the current sensitivity to school safety and the potential spread of misinformation, I felt it necessary 
to share with you accurate information about the altercation.   

Most important, at no time were any threats made to the school, and this was the result of two 
middle school students making very poor choices to settle a dispute.  They will be disciplined 
in accordance with school policy. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact WCS Director of Security and Crisis 
Management Brent Bott at 586-698-4110.   

Sincerely, 

 

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. 
Superintendent 


